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    Reaching out and welcoming all people to the love of God and Jesus Christ as we worship together and grow in faith. 

MAILING LABEL 

aŀȅ уΣ нлмт Dear Church Family,                                                                                                                                             

God always answers our prayers, though often the timing and the detail of the answer is different than 

what we might think is best.  The last Sunday in April was a perfect example.  Many of us were hoping for a 

warm, sunny day for our Spring Fling, which we planned to hold outdoors, on the east side of our church.  Truth 

be told, many of us were doing more than hoping and praying for a good day.  Some of us of little faith were 

actually fretting and worrying that bad weather would ruin our day! 

The joke of the day was on all of the people (like me) who fret!  The bad weather certainly came with a 

vengeance.  The Spring Fling had to be moved inside.  But in all of the ways that matter most, our prayers were 

answered.  The faithfulness of God and the effective service of many devoted volunteers leave us with much for 

which we can be thankful.   

Jan Deissler, Linda Millen and many others are to be commended for the ideas, enthusiasm and sweat 

equity that made the Spring Fling possible.  From start to finish, the Spring Fling was the product of dedicated 

lay people who love our church and want to see it grow.   

This joyous event was several weeks in the making.  Volunteers stuffed May bags with popcorn, flowers, 

treats and information about our church.  Volunteers knocked on doors and distributed bags to a wide swath of 

homes in our neighborhood.  Volunteers gave Mission Minute speeches in church.  Volunteers donated much of 

the food and many of the items used in promoting and hosting this party.  Lay people made this happen!   

With one exception, we were able to move inside with all of the attractions we had planned to have out-

side.  I actually think that some of our entertainment for the kids came off better inside, because the children 

and parents were easily able to follow along and participate.  We met families from our neighborhood, from 

Dunlap and from other area churches.  Also, our own young families had a wonderful time.   

 The weather pattern that forced our Spring Fling inside may have provided drought relief for some other 

region.  Who can say?  Weather patterns are interesting but they are far above my pay grade.  I just know that 

God is faithful and the people of our church are wonderful.  The Spring Fling was a great success and a vital 

building block for the future of our congregation! 

                                                                                                             Blessings in Christ, Paul 



 

 

Rev. Paul Arnold, Directing Pastor 

E-mail: peoriauumc@sbcglobal.net 

www.uumcpeoria.org       688-3486  Fax 688-4576   

 

²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ ϧ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ¢ƛƳŜǎ 

 Sunday Services: 8:30 & 11:00 am           

Adult & Youth Sunday School: 9:45 am 

 

Newsletter Mailing Date: The June LINK will be mailed on Friday, June 2.  All articles are due by Monday of that week. 

Thank you!                                                                                      
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OFFERINGSOFFERINGS  

APRIL General Fund 

2 $8,281.00 

9 $5,585.00 

16 $5,733.00 

23 $11,175.25 

30 $3,337.00 

Total $34,111.25 

                           

MAY  2017 

MAY  Anniversaries 

    Wes & Roberta Foster 

            Charlie & Susie Brown 

           Art  & Jane Bell    

           Katlyn & Seth Woodard 

 

! ƭƛǎǝƴƎ ƻŦ WǳƴŜ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊƛŜǎ ƛǎ ǇƻǎǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 

ōǳƭƭŜǝƴ ōƻŀǊŘ ŘƻǿƴǎǘŀƛǊǎ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŜƭŜǾŀǘƻǊΦ 

       

          

Our Sincere Condolences 
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News & Upcoming Events                                                                                                    

  
 

May 5 Church Woman United  May Friendship Day.  9AM at  Ward Chapel AME, 511 N. Rich-
ard Allen Drive 

 

May 23 UMW Spring Meeting in the dining room.  Dinner @ 6PM with program to follow at 7PM  
Cost is $5.  The speaker will be Danira Parra, from the Dayspring Native American 
Church,  and she will bring along the Women's Drum Group. Several ladies have heard 
her speak, and enjoyed it. Please check your closets, and weed out shoes that you no 
longer wear, and bring them along to the dinner meeting. The Dayspring church will col-
lect these shoes for distribution.   All women are welcome. 

 
June 7-10 Illinois Great Rivers Annual Church Conference – Peoria Civic Center 
 

PURPOSE OF UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 

The organized unit of the United Methodist Women shall be a community of women whose purpose is 
to know God and to experience freedom as whole persons through Jesus Christ; to develop a creative, 
supportive fellowship; and to expand concepts of mission through participation in the global ministries 
of the church. 

UMW MEMBERSHIP IS OPEN 

We would like to extend an invitation to all women of our church to join a circle. For the Ruth Circle 
contact Linda Hahn and for the Priscilla Circle contact Sherry Emerick or Joanne Barnwell. 

 

 

 

The Mt Calvary Lutheran Food Pantry                            
needs our donations.  The food pantry is  in        

need of cereal  this month.  

The donation box is located by the main doors.    
The pantry distribution day is on the  first Tuesday                               

o                                             of every month.                                                                                                                                                                                                 

                                      Thanks for your                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

                                       continued support  

                                    of the pantry! 

          2017 UUMC Garage Sale2017 UUMC Garage Sale 

Friday, September 15 & Saturday, September 16 

8 AM - 2 PM 

WƻƭƛŜ WŜƴƴŜǧŜƴΣ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ    сто-оррс 

        More details to come in upcoming LINKS. 

                                   

 Marilyn Fauser                                          June Carlson 

 Larry Colbert                                           Irene Sherman 

 Carole Hill                                             Margaret Carlile                                                   

 John & Shirley Lane                                  Beth Ziegele                                                                          

 Faye & Warren Nelson                              Max Shelton  

 Bill Sprick                                   Wes & Roberta Foster 

  Cyndi & Todd Westerdale                                                         

http://new.gbgm-umc.org/umw/
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      After 51 years of providing a preschool program to benefit children and their families in 

the church and community, our Nursery School will close its doors at the end of the school 

day on May 18, 2017.  From its humble beginnings in the spring of 1966 as a six week pilot  

program with one class of fifteen four-year-old students, it was a success and plans were 

then laid for a full program in the fall of 1966.  The guiding force for the Nursery School at 

that time consisted of Rev. Mushrush, Wes Foster, Fred Camplin, Georgia Bisplinghoff and 

Lucy Maxwell.   

      From day one, the MISSION of UUMNS was to provide developmentally appropriate 

education for all children regardless of their race,  religion or creed; to help the children 

develop socially, emotionally, intellectually, physically and spiritually through a broad range 

of active learning experiences.  It is through these experiences, the  students will be able to 

develop positive attitudes about themselves, feel challenged, successful, creative, confident and capable.   It was and still is the 

Nursery School’s goal to provide an atmosphere where children are happy to come to school, eager to learn and eagerly awaited 

by the staff. 

     The Nursery School is a non-profit school sponsored by the Education Committee and is licensed by the Illinois Department of 

Children and Family services.  The Nursery School Board, chaired by Jan Deissler, makes all policy decisions, hires the staff, and 

oversees all financial decisions.  Tuition is the main resource for income and it has always been moderately priced so that fami-

lies were able to bring their children.  The biggest expense in the budget was salary of their teachers, which was a consistently 

higher salary than the average in the community.  However, the staff was not paid any benefits other than membership in the 

national and local professional organizations or to have continuing education fees paid.  The Nursery School Board always held 

the belief that to have a quality program only qualified staff, trained in early childhood with an Associate Degree in Child Devel-

opment, a four year degree in Early Childhood, or a four year degree with appropriate number of hours in early childhood, 

should be hired.  It was the goal of the Nursery School to staff the program with caring adults who would provide hands-on    

experiences to help children learn and who respected each child as an individual.  Because of the quality of the teaching staff, 

our Nursery School over the years has been well known throughout the community.  Word of mouth from parents, friends, real 

estate agents and others have helped to create a very positive reputation for the school, and classes have typically been filled to 

capacity without having to advertise in the media.  

     During the late 1980’s and early 1990’s, UUMNS was working at its capacity of offering services, and other opportunities were 

being discussed with the hopes of implementation in the near future.  For example, the addition of a Summer Program for three, 

four and five-year-olds together taught by two teachers had already been established in 1989 and was filled to capacity for that 

summer and the following one.  There was also considerable discussion about adding a small day care to the program, but the 

project was put on hold when the house on Gilbert Street, which would have been used for the day care students, became    

unavailable after the Trustees decided to rent it.  The possibility of adding another afternoon class for three-year-olds was being 

considered for the spring of 1991. 

     Throughout the years, the Nursery School has worked with the Education Committee and Sunday School teaching staff to 

share materials, equipment and supplies.  As far back as 1990, the school and Education Committee shared in the purchase of a 

new computer for educational use.  As we begin our new Children’s Sunday School Class this spring, the children and staff will 

have the opportunity to make use of the Nursery School’s space and resources.  And so the tradition and legacy of UUMNS    

continues. 

     The Nursery School has grown and evolved tremendously over the years and has reached many families. However, without 

the support of the church and belief that the program is a MISSION of EDUCATION, the Nursery School could not have become 

what it did over its fifty-one years of existence.  It has created a joyous, caring, responsible program that reaches hundreds of 

people from the Staff and their families, to the church and its many families, and to the community and its many families. 

aƻǊŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ WǳƴŜ [LbYΦ 
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